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DISTRICT ATTORNEY URGES GOVERNOR TO 
REJECT CLEMENCY BID OF DEATH ROW INMATE 

 
Fresno County District Attorney Lisa Smittcamp has written to Governor Brown, urging him to 
reject the request of death row inmate Keith Zon Doolin (age 45) for executive clemency.  Mr. 
Doolin was tried by a jury in Fresno County Superior Court in 1996 for a horrifying series of 
crimes from November 1994 through September 1995, in which he murdered two women and 
attempted to murder four others.  He was convicted and was sentenced to death on June 18, 1996. 
 
The trial judge, the Honorable James L. Quaschnick, stated at the sentencing hearing that he had 
no lingering doubt of the defendant’s guilt.  The California Supreme Court, in affirming the 
convictions and death penalty in full in 2009, repeatedly stated that there was “overwhelming 
evidence” of the defendant’s guilt.  In spite of that, Mr. Doolin claims that he is a “Factual (sic) 
Innocent Man Behind Bars,” “a Proven Factual Victim of Multi-Felony Crime(s) In Progress by 
the Joint Govt. Agencie(s) (sic) and Agent(s),” and demands his “Automatic Release now out the 
Front Gate of S.Q.S.P.” (San Quentin State Prison). 
 
The Fresno County District Attorney’s Office urges anyone with an interest in these crimes to 
write to the Governor’s Office to state their views on the inmate’s clemency bid.  Letters should 
be addressed as follows: 
 
   Governor Edmund G. Brown, Jr. 
   c/o State Capitol, Suite 1173 
   Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Thus far in 2018, Governor Brown has commuted the sentence of 45 inmates in California prisons, 
after granting clemency to another 37 inmates in 2017.  Included in that number are two Fresno 
murder cases where the Governor commuted the sentences of Life Without Possibility of Parole 
of inmates Susan Lee Russo and Winona Marie Weathers.  California prosecutors fear that the 
Governor will issue even more commutations prior to the end of his term on January 7, 2019. 
 
The Media may email FCDAMedia@FresnoCountyCA.gov or contact Administrative Assistant 
Leslie Gillespie at (559) 600-4442 with questions.  A copy of D.A. Smittcamp’s letter to the 
Governor is attached. 
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